
Everyone falsifies history even if it is only his own 
personal history. Sometimes the falsification is 
deliberate, sometimes unconscious; put always the 
past is altered to suit the needs of the present. The 
best we can say of any account is not that it is the 
real truth at last, but that this is how the story 
appears now.                                ~Joseph Freeman  
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President's Message 
Barbara Hogue 

 

   Summer is coming to a close, and we are looking for-
ward to some cooler weather about now.  

   One activity we had this summer was our annual yard 
sale that was held the first weekend in August.  With all 
the donations and help from our members we made 
$2,000. Thank you, Betty McMillen and all her crew for all 
their efforts in putting this together.  It was a Lot of work! 

   We are always looking for ways to make money for the 
Society; we have lots of projects we want to complete, 
not to mention the upkeep on the buildings. The termites 
are really getting to be a problem we have to address 
soon. If you have a suggestion, we certainly would like to 
hear from you. info@lakesidehistory.org.  

   One way you can help, is when you go to Office Depot 
for a purchase give them our phone number, 619-561-
1886, here at the society, we get cash points. We have 
actually made enough points to pay for one month mail-
ing of our newsletter.  

   We received notification from Dianne Jacob, our Coun-
ty Supervisor, in July that we were approved for Grant 
money of $3,500. This money will be used to replace our 
aging air conditioning and heating in the History Center. 
We also applied for Grant money to help with the ter-
mites and exterior painting. Keep your fingers crossed 
we get it. 

   We are always looking for volunteers. If you can spare 
even a day or a few hours a month, it would be greatly 
appreciated. Just call us at 619-561-1886. 

   On September 26, 2011 we will be having our annual 
Spaghetti Dinner Night.  Leland Bibb, Land Surveyor, will 
do a presentation on the history of the Couts-Whipple 
Wagon Train Route of 1849. I hope to see you there. 
Dinner will be served at 6p.m. with a short meeting to 
follow, then the presentation from Leland. 

2011 LHS Calendar of Events 
 

Monday, September 26 
 6:00 PM 

Spaghetti Dinner Fundraiser/Program 
 

Sunday, October 23 
11:00 AM 

Heritage Day Luncheon 
 

Monday, November 14 
7:00 PM 

Pumpkin Pie Night/Elections/Program 
 

Thursday, December 1 
10:00 AMð2:00 PM 
Christmas Shop Opens 

 
Saturday, December 3 

10:00 AM 
Holiday Home Tour 

 
Monday, December 19 

7:00 PM 
Installation of Officers plus Deserts 

LHS Annual Holiday Home Tour  
 

Saturday, December 3, 2011  

10am-2pm 
 

Five interesting properties in Lakeside:  

Palm Row/Oak Creek/Eucalyptus Hills area  
 

Donation:  

Adults $15.00  

Children under 12 $7.50  

619-561-1886  

mailto:info@lakesidehistory.org


Welcome Our New 
Members 

 

Diane M. Canfield Angus- El Cajon, CA 

Jeannie Wessels Coe - Corsicana, TX 

Robin D. Genis - Lakeside, CA 

Jason M. Genis - Lakeside, CA 

Jitka H. Parez - Lakeside, CA 

Dr. Samuel Sloan - Lakeside, CA 

(First LHS President)  

and 

William Van Dusen Millworking 

Lakeside, CA 

Lakeside Living History Days Event 
Chris Herzog, Curator 

 
   The third grade student ñLiving History Daysò at the 
Lakeside Historical Society on June 14ð16, 2011, was a 
huge success.  
   On three different days we hosted 350 students from 4 
elementary schools treating them to a variety of hands-on 
activities-of-daily-living reminiscent of the early 1900s.  
The students had a great time and so did we! 
   On behalf of the Lakeside Historical Society, many, 
many thanks to the volunteers for the generosity in loan 
of equipment, time and support for our production: 

¶ The Van Ommering Dairy, loan of the popular hands-
on ñMilking Cowsò 

¶ Cliff Northcoat and The Early Day Gas Engine & 
Tractor Association #22, old-time machinery and 
tools demonstrationðgreat show! 

¶ Dr. Shannyn Fowl, fascinating spinning wheel 
demonstration 

¶ The Womanôs Club of Lakesideð8 members coordi-
nated needle craft and hand work activities 

¶ The fabulous LHS volunteers who played their parts 
well in costume: 

¶ Dixie Lansdowneðbraiding demonstration 

¶ Donna Swink, Alice Slagle, Mary Nealeðbutton sew-
ing demonstration 

¶ Ray WhitlockðButton-on-a-string & Fire Bell Demon-
stration 

¶ Cathy HansenðGeneral store & flour sack demon-
stration 

¶ Edna KounsðDeer hide and leather tanning display 

¶ Lee Bost and company of 4ðñLye soapò wash board 
laundry day 

¶ Dianne Nelson, Kelly BleaðCultivating & Potato 
planting 

¶ Betty McMillin, Janis McMillin, Jan ShackelfordðCow 
ñMilk Maidsò 

¶ Dolores GrunnerðPrinting the ñScenes of Lakesideò 
Coloring Book  

¶ Normand CroteauðDrinking water for the kids 

¶ John SwinkðFor putting the yard and building back 
together 

¶ Bobbie Pogue, Pennie McMahon, Barbara Hogue, 
Barbara Whitlock, Dolores Grunner for picking up the 
slack for me! 

¶ Billy Ortiz, Videographerðfor the photography/video 
 

   A feature article about the ñDaysò was published in the 
Union Tribune newspaper on June 30, 2011, East County 
Section; and the East County Gazette also gave us cov-
erage.  And, to experience the day, see the video pro-
duced by Billy Ortiz by going on line and link to http://
www.facebook.com/v/1400981000917 
   I am grateful to the endurance and dedication of the 
Museum Committee and the many volunteers who came 
together to make this yearôs activity another successful 
local history field trip for the Lakeside school students.  
We are looking for more ñtown charactersò to add to the 
cast, so join us for the show next year, mid-June 2012. 

Mega Yard Sale Great Success! 
Betty McMillen, Chairwoman 

 
   Our HUGE YARD SALE in August was a whopping suc-
cess; thanks to all of you for your great donations and also 
thanks to our wonderful volunteer ñworker-beesò who spent 
many hours lugging heavy boxes of stuff, setting up tables, 
displaying and pricing the wonderful items; and, then selling 
them. Donna and John Swink bought lunch for all the hungry 
workers. 
   Our social hall and patio were full, and shoppers were lined 
up at the fence wanting to get in for our great cheap bar-
gains. We had furniture, beautiful dishware, kitchenware, 
collectibles, holiday decorations, books, baskets, TVs and 
appliances and a lot of miscellaneous items. We even got 
some tools donated which is very unusual since the men 
folks don't usually part with their tools. A lot of happy custom-
ers were carrying out armloads of great low priced bargains. 
We helped them load up their cars and trucks. Boy were we 
tired after all was said and done . . . but we were happy that 
we made over $2,000.00! 
   After the sale was over, we took on the worst task of all 
which was packing up the leftovers. Some items were put in 
storage for future yard sales. Some went to the Lakeside 
Christian Help Center, Goodwill, Women's Abuse Center, 
Amvets, Lakeside Hotel Survivors Club, Lakeside Garden 
Club, Lakeside Woman's Club and our friends at Santee His-
torical Society. 
   Thanks to all for a job well done! As Bobbie Pogue says 
"We're all in this together!"     

 



Historic Archives 
Lakeside Historical Societyôs Archives Committee  

Any Mature (old) Cowgirls out there??? 

I ñGraceò would like to post a special request from me 
for any pictures or articles on Rock and Ride Drill Team 
especially in the 60ôs and 70ôs.  I am putting it all togeth-
er with many scrap books that where given to the 
Achieves from the early 40ôs and 50ôs.  We would just 
like to borrow it and return it in great shape! Please con-
tact me at archives@lakesidehistory.org if you do have 
any thing you think we would be able to use. 

   Grandpa was out back enjoying his new shower with 
nice warm, almost hot, water and everything was work-
ing fine. Suddenly he heard a familiar swish, swishing 
sound. Bang went the outhouse door, slamming so 
hard it broke. Then all the walls, including the canvas 
shower door, started caving in and he knew he was in 
bad trouble. 
   My Grandpa Charlie, fresh from the steel mills of 
Pennsylvania, was a salesman, inventor, mechanic, 
welder and a host of other talents, including inventing 
a powered surfboard back in the early twenties. He 
was quite a tinkerer working with many gadgets of eve-
ry description. He eventually retired in healthy and 
sunny El Cajon Valley, "The Valley of Opportunity."  
   He and his family settled down on a grape vineyard 
that ran from Cyprus Lane and Pioneer Way almost 
down to Broadway. Charlie and his wife Agnes bought 
two retired army barracks from Camp Elliot in 1946, 
right after WWII was over. They dug a well and had an 
outhouse way out back.  
   One day "Pap," as we called him, decided the family 
needed a shower . . . a shower with hot water. So he 
got busy and built an annex to the outhouse that in-
cluded a shower. The 55 gallon drum he placed above 
the outhouse was painted black to collect the heat 
from the sun. It was like an ultra-modern solar panel 
similar to those that many of the homes use today to 
pre-heat their hot water . . . less the 55 gallon drum. 
   Finally after all the piping was completed, the big day 
came to give it a big test before the girls tried it out. 
We all watched him as he slowly plodded out to yeô 
olde outhouse with his newfangled shower carrying a 
bar of soap, fresh clothes, and a towel in hand.  
   Off in the distance I could see a number of tiny whirl-
winds, or dust-devils as we called them, building up as 
the late morning sun heated up the air having a slight 
Santa Ana condition. Then I noticed some red tailed 
hawks flying very high, meaning they were working a 
good updraft. I also noticed one huge dust-devil work-
ing its way from Cuyamaca Road heading towards Pap 
and his newfangled outhouse with a shower. 
   We watched as it built up in size and momentum. 
The chickens at Ole Royce Pierce's place next to 
Pap's place were squawking like banshees and run-
ning trying to get out of the way of the now huge dust-
devil. It continued to zigzag its course past the Vander 
Stoel Dairy and heading for Pap's newfangled out-
house with a showre.  
   Finally, in a flash of a second, the whole structure 
came crashing down around Pap as that dust-devil 
slammed its way right through the outhouse. My Aunt 
Trudy Fuller and I thought Pap was a goner for sure as 
the 55 gallon drum crashed down through the whole 
business; water splashing over the whole heap of bat 
and board. Suddenly, we spotted Pap, his arms flailing 
in the air through the crashed wood. He was a little dis-

Pap's Outhouse . . . With a Shower! 
Regis Rosner 

oriented trying to see the direction of the house. 
   During the course of all this mad-hat action, a number 
of the distant neighbors came out to see what all the 
commotion was about hearing the chickens squawking 
and the crashing of loose material flying around in the air 
from the dairy. They spotted the dust-devil heading for 
Pap's new outhouse. After a tense few seconds, they 
then spotted Pap's flailing arms as he staggered out of 
the mud, dust and debris unable to find his towel. Not 
finding the towel, Pap ran as fast as he could butt-naked 
for the barracks and safety.  
   To this day there are a few around who still talk about 
that episode with Pap's newfangled outhouse with a 
shower. Ironically, the property can still be seen in the 
area of the Ted Whitt Plumbing Company located just 
about where Pap's outhouse and shower stood at Cyprus 
and Pioneer Way. 
   God bless. 

   For the ñLiving History Days,ò all the kids wrote such 
wonderful letters and notes thanking us for our time and 
effort. Makes us realize how much it really means to give 
back to our community and raise awareness to all for 
what they have given. There letters are memories that 
we store and treasure! Thank you is never said enough. 
   We still can use volunteers to help in the Achieves!  
This is an on going situation but we love to have any 
hands that we can! Without our volunteers the entire So-
ciety would be lost! So if you can stop by between 
10:00am and 2:00pm and give us a hand! 
   We have retrieved some of the missing books but 
there are still some we would like to see returned.  
Thanks so much. 
   The Achieves have entered the 21

st
 Century along with 

our web site. We have email!  So if you know you have a 
special request just email at: 

archives@lakesidehistory.org 

mailto:archives@lakesidehistory.org
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ANTON H. BOTTER, 55 

 

   August 16, 1955 - July 1, 2011 He was a Life Member 
(#444) of the Lakeside Historical Society. 

   Mass: Thurs. 7/14 10am St. John of the Cross Catholic 
Church 8086 Broadway, Lemon Grove Burial: Miramar 
National Cemetery 

Published in the San Diego Union-Tribune July 10, 2011 

AUGUST 20 10   

Birthdays  
 

     01   Martha Head Kerr      
     01   Jeff Setterman 

     02   Judy Trussell 
     03   Jane O. Barrons 
     03   Annette Safford 

     05   Camille Barker 
     07   Esther Croteau 

     07   Anna Mae Milnar 
     07   James L. Morgan 
     07   Kathleen A. Mummert 

     07   Randy Morton 
     07   Bettie Jo Stearns 

     08   Cheryl J. Chelius 
     08   Olga W. Puhn 
     08   Thomas F. Klippel 

     09   June Bailey 
     10   Kimberly Callaway-Miinch 

     11   Frederic M. Mc Nabb 
     11   Linda K. Robuck 
     11   Barbara N. Hogue 

     12   Danny Buckel 
     12   William Moon 

     12   Elaine Gerbrand 
     14   Donald W. Kuhner 

     15   Bobbie N. Pogue 
     15   Linda Hayes 
     16   Claire Westrick-Price 

     16   Yrene Q. Woods 
     17   Leanne Markle 

     18   Leland J. Swennes 
     18   Barbara Whitlock 
     18   Kathy J. Romero 

     19   Lance H. Haynes 
     19   Darryl G. Jensen 

     20   Hazel Pratt 
     20   Judy Puhn Hooper 
     20   Peter Nelson 

     22   Barbara Mc Cauley 
     22   Edward H. Stewart 

     25   Robert O. Conley 
     25   Janet Trump 

     26   Dr. Bronwin Anders 
     27   Chuck J. Barber 
     27   Lottie Cook 

     28   Jim Cooper 
     28   Elaine Bailey 

     28   Dr. Wanda M. Walker 
     29   John Fisher 
     30   Nell M. Winburn 

     31   Leeann Silvis 
     31   G. Marcella Williams 

     31   Edward T. Hayes, Jr. 
     31   Marilyn A. Saunders 

Anniversaries  
 

     01   Russell Plumbing 
32 years 

     01   June & George Bailey 
15 years 

     02   Michele & Rex E. Anderson, Jr. 

24 years 
     05   Sandra & Dale Melville 

50 years 
     07   Marcia & Dan Beishline 

47 years 

     13   Linda & Dr. John Robuck 
34 years 

     14   Clara & Donald J. Schook 
64 years 

     19  Pamela & James R. Ourand 

29 years 
     15   Patsy & John Miller 

53 years 
     16   Evelyn & Ed Hayes., Sr. 

70 years 

     19   Carol & Gene Claussen 
50 years 

     21   Jamie & Tim Kanady 
24 years 

     23   Patricia & Roger E. Howes 
59 years 

     27   Catherine & Dr. Joseph Hansen 

58 years 
     30   Margaret & Bob Helt 

25 years 
     30   Yvette & Michael Lansdowne 

19 years 

     31   Judy & Thomas J. Trussell 
36 years 

SEPTEMBER 2010   

Birthdays  
 

     01   Bonnie Ross 
     01   Jean Stanzick 

     02   Betty McDonough 
     03   Carol A. Boynton 
     03   Michael Angus 

     04   Grace Parker 
     04   Andrew Kuhner 

     05   Janice McMillen 
     07   Geraldine DeLamarter 
     07   Marilyn Jenkins 

     07   Debbie Steck 
     08   Helen Parker 

     10   Gene Claussen 
     11   Patty Leja 
     12   Bob Walker 

     13   Clarabell Cray 
     13   Patsy A. Shaeffer 

     16   Janet D. Hillan 
     17   Marilyn Groff  
     18   Patsy Miller 

     18   Don Bright 
     18   Jo Ann Gross 

     18   Brian Stearns 
     19   Robert Harding, Jr. 

     19   Juanita Philbrook 
     20   Marijane Fuller 
     21   Jack Ross 

     22   Robin Jay Callaway 
     24   Rex E. Anderson, Sr. 

     24   Lynn Baer 
     26   Earl McDougal 
     27   Donald Buckel 

     28   Kathy Cooper 
     28   Elden ñFritzò Hartung 

     29   Robert Mentze 
     29   Paul T. McDonough 
     29   Terry Lee Callen 

     30   Pasty Sarkela 
     30   Ruth Foster 

Anniversaries  
 

     01   Fire & Ice  
28 years 

     01   Brenda & David Wood 
32 years 

     02   Betty & Theodore Sherman 

10 years 
     05   Alice & Ed Slagle 

55 years 
     06   Marybeth & Bob Carlile 

58 years 

     06   Janice & Paul McMillen 
46 years 

     07   Anne & Keith Van Atta 
47 years 

     13   Patricia & Robert Leja 

57 years 
     15   Deborah & Joseph Horger 

19 years 
     16   Cheryl & Danny Buckel 

32 years 

     18   Carol & John Ben-Juda 
31 years 

     25   Julia & Rex E. Anderson, Sr. 
50 years 

     24   Bettie & Brian Stearns 
33 years 

     29   Sharon & Mike Atkinson 

26 years 
     30   Barbara & Roger Hartup 

20 years 

info@lakesidehistory.org 

BARBARA MORTON DANIELS 
 
   Barbara passed away June 29, 2011. She was pre-
deceased by husband Jack Daniels and brother Ed-
ward Morton. Barbara was a native San Diegan, and 
spent her childhood in Lakeside and was a 1947 grad-
uate of Grossmont High. She attended San Diego 
State and was known for her beautiful voice. She was 
often a soloist for the Red Robe Choir (Grossmont), 
San Diego State chorale, and at various civic and pri-
vate functions. 
   She was Miss Lakeside 1947. She taught piano for 
many years in her homes in La Mesa, Fletcher Hills 
and Julian. She was an active member of the PEO sis-
terhood, chapter FW; the Julian Women's Club and the 
Julian Pioneer Museum.  
She is survived by her three children: Karen Luzzi, 
Norm Daniels and Jackie Nipper; nine grandchildren 
and six great-grandchildren.  

Published in San Diego Union-Tribune on July 11, 2011  

In Loving Memory 

mailto:info@lakesidehistory.org


The Lakeside Historical Society 

presents its annual 
 

Spaghetti 

Dinner 

Night 
 

Monday, 6:00 p.m. 
 

September 26, 2011 
 

$10 donation 
per person 

Guest speaker Leland Bibb, Land Surveyor 
History of the Couts-Whipple Wagon Train Route of 1849  

Reservations: 
Please call 561-1886 



 




